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May-June 2012
Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Sometimes, it is just amazing to sit back and see God work. In | Corinthians 3:6, Paul says, “I
have planted, Apollos watered; but God gave the increase.” Last letter, we asked you to
pray for Steve and his wife, Tre-may. Well, they have continued to come to my Dad’s
English Bible study. After one of the lessons, Steve asked how he could be in Christ. The
next day, Dad was able to lead them both to the Lord and they put their faith, not in some
church or good works, but in Christ’s finished work on Calvary. What Paul said in |
Corinthians just came alive. We were able to plant a seed, dad was able to water that seed,
and praise the Lord, God gave the increase! Thank you for praying for this family, you also
have a part in this harvest. Please continue to pray, because their family is really putting
pressure on them, as to where they go to church.

Our new Wednesday Night Bible study in Tafunsak is going well, and we would ask that you
would continue to pray. We have had a faithful group, but are trying to reach some that
come here and there. The children’s class is continuing to grow, and this summer we are
planning a Vacation Bible School for them. Pray, as this will be a great opportunity to reach
out to more of these young children. In May, we started a Youth Group in Tafunsak on
Sunday nights. We have a small core group that comes regularly and some that come not
so regularly. My desire is to reach these young people before boredom drives them into a
life filled with addictions.

In June, we are planning a four-day Youth Camp. We have over twenty-some signed up to
go. We are taking them to Walung, which is on the other side of the island. It has no
electricity. Praise the Lord, Lazarus and the local government have just completed a water
project, so we will have running water. We have a lot of fun activities planned, but our
focus will be on the youth’s spiritual growth. Most of these young people have made
professions of faith, and we are praying that in these four days away from bad influences
and distractions, we can renew their walk with the Lord. Please pray for these young
people and for our ability to lead this Youth Camp.

Thank you for your continued prayers and support. God has blessed us with many faithful
supporting and praying churches and individuals. We are privileged to partner with you to
reach Kosrae and Micronesia with the Gospel of Christ. Without your support and prayers,
we could not be here. We want to let you know that we pray for and appreciate you all
greatly.

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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